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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference  of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ held on Monday, 23 May 2011.  Every attempt has been made to make these minutes as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.  However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as an official account of the actions of the Governing Body occurring at an actual meeting.  If changes are approved, revised minutes will be posted to the website and/or provided with changes as announced at a future meeting. 

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, May 23, 2011 at 7:47 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes




Robert E. Hitchcock





Lawrence La Ronde 
Everett Merrill
 (8:18 p.m.) 
Frank Righetti 




Douglas M. Singleterry




Frank “Skip” Stabile 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano, Jr. 

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator




Wendy Wiebalk, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was held at the Board of Health meeting.    

Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 13, 2010.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 14, 2010, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 17, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


Fire Chief William Eaton was present for the Fire Awards Ceremony.  He thanked the Council for the opportunity to present the awards.  
FIRE DEPARTMENT AWARDS PRESENTATION

Service Commendation Award

Stephen Phillips                                   Abigail Landau 

Unit Citation Award

Acting Captain Jeffrey Firling      Firefighter Paul Carlucci, ret. 

Firefighter James DiPaolo             Firefighter Philip Kika 

Valor Commendation Award

Captain Allen Smith             Firefighter Brian Martin 


Captain Allen Smith was not available for tonight’s meeting.  Mr. Hitchcock proposed the Fire Department be recognized for their efforts with the St. Baldrick’s foundation.    

Police Chief William Parenti and Captain Brian Tufaro were present for the Police Awards Ceremony.  Chief Parenti expressed his pleasure to be in attendance and offered congratulations to the Fire Department.  He thanked all of the police officers for another great year and turned the ceremony over to Captain Tufaro.  

 POLICE DEPARTMENT AWARDS PRESENTATION

Years 2009-2010

Case 09-1777

01/21/09
Armed Robbery Apprehension

Unit Citation:  
Lt. Clyne, Sgt. Rosko, Sgt. Bond, Det. Sgt. Kurz, 


Det. Innella, Det. Segeda, Det. McKay, Det. Kuga, 


Ptl. Garafalo, Ptl. Mazza, Ptl. Domizi

Case 09-2854

02/03/09
Structure Fire

Exceptional Duty: 


Ptl. Monahan, Ptl. Kropewnicki, Det. Florek, 

Det. McKay

Letter of Commendation: 

Ptl. Medina

Case 09-3189

02/07/09
Robbery Investigation

Letter of Commendation: 

Det. McKay

Case 09-9001

04/18/09
Stolen MV Recovery (MV Stop)

Honorable Service: 


Ptl. Steinhauser

Letter of Commendation: 

Det. Florek, Ptl. Messinger, Ptl. Hooffatt, 

Ptl. Halsted, Ptl. DeJesus, Ptl. Domizi

Case 09-11029
05/10/09
Gunshot Investigation

Letter of Commendation: 
Det. Sgt. Kurz, Sgt. Ciempola, Det. Innella, 

Det. Segeda, Det. McKay, Ptl. Messinger, 

Ptl. Halsted, Ptl. Dow, Ptl. DeJesus, 

Ptl. Steinhauser, Disp. Wiecenski, 

Disp. Ford

Case 09-14801
06/22/09
ID Theft Apprehension

Letter of Commendation: 

Ptl. Messinger

Case 09-15417
06/29/09
Robbery/Home Invasion

Letter of Commendation: 

Ptl. Canica

Case 09-15751
07/02/09
Aggravated Assault

Letter of Commendation: 

Det. Sgt Kurz, Det. Innella, Det. Segeda, 

Det. McKay

Case 09-23976
10/06/09
Bank Robbery Investigation

Honorable Service:
 

Ptl. Canica

Case 09-26182
10/31/09
Aggravated Assault (Firearm)

Letter of Commendation: 

Sgt. Rosko, Sgt. Stopinski, Det. McKay, 

Det. Florek, Ptl. Garafalo, Ptl. Everett, Ptl. Branco, Ptl. Pelissier

Case 09-27730
11/20/09
Domestic Violence Arrest

Letter of Commendation: 

Det. Sgt. Kurz, Sgt. Sinker, Det. Segeda, 

Det. Florek, Det. McKay,




    

Ptl. Monahan, Ptl. Mote, Ptl. Weber, 

Ptl. Kropewnicki, Ptl. Medina, Ptl. Romasz, 

Det. Lt. Clyne

Chief's Letter of Appreciation: 
Jaime Mendez

Case 09-23824
11/28/09
Armed Robbery

Exceptional Duty:    


Ptl. DeJesus, Ptl. Dow

Letter of Commendation: 

Sgt. Ciempola, Det. Florek, Ptl. Halsted, 

Ptl. Messinger, Ptl. Steinhauser

Case 09-30149
12/20/09
Armed Robbery

Unit Citation: 



Sgt. Bond, Det. McKay, Ptl. Messinger, 

Ptl. Domizi, Ptl. Pelissier

Case 10-588

01/8/10
Theft Apprehension

Unit Citation: 



Det. Segeda, Ptl. Canica, Ptl. Medina, Ptl. Pellisier, 

Ptl. Steinhauser

Case 10-19709

& 07-16644
02/22/10
Recovered Stolen Property

Letter of Commendation: 

Det. McKay, Det. Segeda, Det. Kuga

Case 10-5524

03/13/10
Flood Rescue

Chief’s Letter of Appreciation: 
DPW Employees Angelo Costello, Jeff Stopper

Case 10-5773

03/16/10
Criminal Mischief/Arson Invest

Honorable Service: 


Det. Florek

Case 10-7782

04/12/10
Robbery Invest

Honorable Service: 


Det. McKay

Case 10-11435
05/26/10
Lewdness

Letter of Commendation: 

Det. Segeda

Case 10-21287
09/27/10
Armed Robbery

Unit Citation: 



Sgt. Ciempola, Sgt. Bond, Det. Florek, 

Ptl. Messinger, Ptl. Canica, 






Ptl. Pellissier, Ptl. Medina, Ptl. Steinhauser, 

Disp. Weicenski

Case 10-27677
11/29/10
Agg Sexual Assault

Letter of Commendation: 

Det. Innella


Mayor Giordano offered his congratulations to both the Fire and Police Departments.  Council President Stabile expressed his gratitude to both departments for allowing the Council the pleasure of hosting their awards ceremony.    
Council President Stabile called for a recess at 8:45 p.m.

RECESS 

Council President Stabile reconvened the meeting at 8:45 p.m. with all seven council members present at the beginning of the meeting still present.  (Mr. Merrill had arrived during the awards presentation). 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, commented on Clean the Town/Green the Brook; he requested the Borough have the Engineer check on a few trees that had fallen into the brook.  He offered his congratulations to the Fire and Police Departments and thanked them for their service to the community.  

Bob Caffrey, 170 Lawrence Avenue, North Plainfield, explained that he partook in the Shade Tree bid last month; he questioned why he was not awarded the bid as he appeared to be the lowest bidder.  Ms. Wiebalk stated that his bid was insufficient in a number of ways.  Mr. Caffrey explained that his bond company questioned why an amount for the surety bond was not specified in the bid specs.  When he questioned the DPW he was instructed to include a $5,000.00 cashier’s check as opposed to a bond; Mr. Phoenix later advised him that a $5,000.00 check was not needed.  (Other bidders had included $5,000.00 checks which were also returned directly to them on the day of the bid opening).
Ms. Wiebalk reiterated that Mr. Caffrey’s bid was deficient.  The bid process was very specific; a consent of surety was to be included.  There were other deficiencies with Mr. Caffrey’s bid, but the non-inclusion of a consent of surety is reason to reject the bid.  Mr. Caffrey stated that he was advised by his attorney that a consent of surety may not be obtained without a dollar figure.  Ms. Wiebalk explained that the bid process is regulated by State Legislature; Mr. Caffrey’s bid was not submitted properly and was therefore rejected.   

NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Rescue Squad Contribution – M.G./F.S.S.  Mayor Giordano announced that the Squad received a FEMA grant for the purchase of a new ambulance.  He recommended the Borough give them their allotted $10,000.00 to be put towards the purchase.  The Council President explained that those monies are already in this year’s budget.  If the Squad cannot operate, the Borough will take possession of the ambulance to be used as a backup for the Fire Department.  

Mrs. Forbes stated she is in favor of the Squad purchasing the new ambulance, but was concerned that the purchase will deplete their funds for the rest of the year.  Mr. Hitchcock questioned if the extra money would cover all of the equipment necessary; Captain Lee advised that the purchase had to be a cash deal.      
2.
Friends of Vermeule Mansion Agreement – R.E.H.  Mr. Hitchcock thanked the Council President for including this on the Agenda.  He explained that the Friends of Vermeule have managed the mansion for five years now.  They’re currently completing exterior renovations with the $118,000 grant from Somerset County; they collect rental income and conduct the giant yard sales.  Recreation will take over the Haunting.  A dry well will be built in the back of the mansion to keep the walkways from freezing in the cold weather.  They hope to have help from the Fire Department with a fire lane.  

The Friends of Vermeule continue to promote the mansion through the Journey through the Past weekend every year.  A mill stone will be placed in front of the property with the address and the dates the mansion was nationally and state registered as an historic building.  The Fleetwood Camera Museum continues to prosper; they have hosted several free concerts.  An Eagle Scout has volunteered to do landscaping; $2,000.00 has been set aside to purchase plants and shrubs for the project.  The back kitchen will be renovated and some minor work will be done to Mr. Apgar’s house to show appreciation for his years of hard work.  He concluded that he hopes everyone is pleased with the job they have done and requested it be made official with a resolution.  

3.
Landscaping of Memorial Park – R.E.H.  Mr. Hitchcock explained that Jim Freeman approached him regarding the overgrown yews and juniper surrounding Memorial Park.  Mr. Freeman had proposed the overgrown yews and juniper be removed and grass planted in their place.  He suggested obtaining assistance from the Shade Tree Advisory Board regarding replacement foliage.  

Mr. Freeman explained that the junipers and yews had been there since the 1920’s.  There are many possibilities for replacement foliage and landscaping; he suggested removing the overgrown foliage the day after Memorial Day.  Mr. Hitchcock proposed that everyone take a look at the area during the Memorial Day ceremony.       
OLD BUSINESS: 
1.
Satellite Dish Ordinance Implementation – F.S.S.  The Council President advised that a trade organization of dish providers voiced their concerns about this ordinance violating Federal FCC regulations.  Mr. Hollod advised that the new ordinance is in effect and there are no amendments necessary.  
Mr. La Ronde questioned the amount of satellite dishes allotted per house.  Mr. Hollod advised that the ordinance reads one satellite dish per lot.  Mr. Rodino questioned why a four family house would be allotted just one dish?  The Council President advised that one dish can feed up to four televisions.  
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:


Council President Stabile announced that the Street Fair will be held Saturday, June 11.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. Righetti, seconded by Mr. Hitchcock and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 9:23 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

05/23/11


